THE TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

OCTOBER 4, 2015

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE
Saturday — October 3
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions
4:30 pm  Louise & George Gleich
Sunday - October 4 (Respect Life Sunday)
7:30am  People of Corpus Christi

10:30 am Sandra Larson
5:00 pm Fr. Robert Konkol O.F.M.
Monday - October 5
*8:00 am Jovita DeWitt

Tuesday — October 6 (Prayer Service w/Communion)

*5:05 pm Joseph Ambrosius
Wednesday —October 7

*5:05 pm  People of Corpus Christi
Thursday — October 8

*5:05 pm Elmer & Clara Balza
Friday — October 9

*8:00am  Harold Jacquet

Saturday — October 10
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions
4:30 pm  Dale & Rayme Chike

Sunday — October 11

7:30 am Herman & Gloria Pankratz

10:30 am People of Corpus Christi

5:00 pm loseph T. Kaczmarek

*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: Twenty-Seventh Sunday
Sunday Genesis 2:18-24, Psalm 128:1-2,3,4-5,6 Hebrews 2:9-11, Mark
10:2-16
Monday Jonah 1:1;2:1-2,11, Jonah 2:3,4,5,8, Luke 10:25-37
Tuesday Jonah 3:1-10, Psalm 130:1B-2,3-4AB, 7-8, Luke 10:38-42
Wednesday Jonah 4:1-11, Psalm 86:3-4, 5-6,9-10, Luke 11:1-4
Thursday Malachi 3:13-20B, Psalm 1:1-2,3,4, & 6, Luke 11:5-15
Friday Joel 1:13-15;2:1-2, Psalm 9:2-3,6816,8-9, Luke 11:15-26
Saturday Joel 4:12-21, Psalm 97:1-2,5-6,11-12, Luke 11:27-28

-Taken from the "Weekly Guide for Daily Prayer" on the Creighton University's Online Ministries
web site: hitp //www.creighton edu/CollaborativeMinistry/online himi - Used with permission.

WHAT’S HAPPENING
Sunday - October 4 (Respect Life Sunday)
5:00 pm Mass/All are welcomel
6:00-8:00 pm Life Night
Monday — October 5 (Priests Leave for Clergy Congress)
8:00 am Mass
3:00-4:30 pm Boys Basketball Practice
Tuesday — October 6 (Priests gone to Clergy Congress)

3:00-4:30 pm Boys Basketball Practice
5:05 pm Prayer Service w/Communion
6:30-7:30 pm Wellness Ministry Exercise @St. Joe’s

Wednesday — October 7 (Priest return later today.)

9:30-10:30 am Wellness Ministry Exercise @ St.Joe’s
5:05 pm Mass

5:45-7:00 pm Genesis @ St. Joe's Formation Center
6:00-7:15 pm Edge @ Corpus

7:30-8:45 pm Confirmation Class @ Corpus
Thursday — October 8

3:00-4:30 pm Boys Basketball Practice

Sunday — October 11

5:00 pm Mass/All are welcome!

6:00-8:00 pm Life Night

PARISH REPORT
Deposited this week, Sept.21-Sept. 27, 2015 Week (13)

Parish SUPPOTt......cceci v, $4,374.00
ACH Monthly.....ccooveeiiiicciee s, $3,769.00
Offertory Collection ........ccccoevvevecvircvee e, $862.79
Votive Candles ........ccccvvevveeeeireeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeseenins $39.50
Technology & Capital Improvements ................. $00.00
DONALIONS....oe ettt ees $705.00
TOTAL DEPOSIT ceeveeeecieccieccreceeeeesereeaseeese s $9,750.29
Budgeted Expenses for the Week.................. $9,181.37
Weekly Surplus......cccocvvveveiirniineenicisseeesiescennes $568.92

$CRIP REPORT
Sales for Week of: Sept. 21- Sept. 27 — 2015 $4,037.74
Profit for the Week: $173.44

PARISH NEWS

“Lick” Family Violence Campaign: St. Ann’s (DCCW)
Help us lick family violence as next weekend we will be handing
out suckers after all masses. Donations go to Help of D.C.

Adopt A Garden

Thank you to the following pecple and their families for
volunteering to keep our Adopt a Garden Ministry alive and
growing, Fr. Birdsall, Joanne Guilette & Family, The Bruemmer
Family, Monica Haen, Rachael Bartz, and Monica Sawyn. The
flower beds and garden pots were Bloom’in Beautiful! All your
help and labor of love will surely be rewarded in the Great
Garden of Heaven!

We Need Your Help!
We are in need of volunteers to help sell Scrip before and after
Masses on the weekends! Coming to Mass-why not give of
your time-help sell Scrip! Contact the parish office!

MAINTENANCE FUND
Cash on hand (09/28/2015)................ A $25,410.68

PARISH NEWS
Wedding Bann: Wedding Date Oct. 10 B
Bann Ill: Chad Christensen & Kelsey Hunt -
Huge Thank You »

A Harvest of Thanks to Fred and Mary Malvitz and
Glenn and Theresa Dart for the generous donation
of cornstalks, pumpkins and gourds for decorating

e God’s house for the fall season. Corpus Christi
Parish is so thankful for the sharing and giving of your fall
harvest. Thank you also to the Engebretson Family for helping
with the church decorating. Your help was much appreciated!

October-Respect Life Month

“God invites us to embrace the lives we have been given, for as
long as they are given. Every life if worth living”.
USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities-Respect Life Flyer
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NOTES FROM FR. CARL......
What a beautiful week with fall like
temperatures. On Friday we had the
blessing of the animals which is always
quite an event. | am amazed at all the
different pets people have. | they cannot
bring the pet itself they bring a stuffed
animal in its place. That is great!
The Pope’s visit was just a great experience for the
United States. As he spoke about family it ties in nicely
with this weekend’s gospel. A man leaves his father and
mother and clings to his wife. The start of what is called
the “domestic church” the family. My prayer is that
families grow stronger and support each other with
kindness, caring and love.
Please keep in your prayers Cole Douglas Maisonneuve
and his parents Daniel and Meggie who was baptized this
past weekend. Have a blessed week! Fr. Carl
FROM THE DEACON’S DESK.....cccccccuuenees
You could say this past week was a week of
angels. Tuesday was the feast of St. Michael,
Gabriel and Raphael; Archangels. On Friday we
celebrated the memorial of the guardian angels. The
Archangels are messengers of God who appear in the
Scriptures. Michael is a warrior, from the book of
revelation, who leads the charge against evil forces.
Gabriel, of course delivers a message of great importance
to a young virgin named Mary about giving birth to our
Savior. Raphael appears in the book of Tobit, where he
guides the young Tobias. Let’s not forget about our own
guardian angels. We can invoke these great angels for
guidance, protection and direction. Blessings, Deacon Ray
PARISH NEWS
Operation Christmas Shoebox
Packing Party
Come for a time of fellowship and charity
on Sun. October 25th any time between
8:30-10:30am in the Corpus Christi Social
Hall. We will be packing shoeboxes together to send to
children in need around the world. Please bring
shoeboxes and gifts for children ages 2-4, 5-9, or 10-14.
Monetary donations will also be accepted to offset the
cost of shipping. Bring items with you the day of the
event or place them in the drop box in the back of
church. See samaritanspurse.org for more information.

All Woman Are Invited to Fall Vicariate 7 Meeting
Please join us on Tues. Oct. 6™ at Stella Maris, Egg Harbor
site, starting with the Rosary at 6pm followed by a
meeting and social. Women are encouraged to bring a
wrapped item for an auction to help offset Vicariate
expenses. Vicariate7 is made up of all parishes in Door
and Kewaunee Counties.

Edge and Life Teen

Middle & High School Religious Education

Edge-Wednesday from 6-7:15 at Corpus Christil

Mission trip: Milwaukee July 31-Aug. 5". Registration has
officially opened!

Life Teen

Our kick-off was a huge success! Stay tuned to Sturgeon
Bay Edge and Life Teen on Facebook for pictures!

We meet this Sunday with the 5pm Mass, food at 6pm,
followed by the Life Night until 8pm. We are excited to be
back in the swing of things with the high schoolers! Note
that ALL are welcome to the Mass at 5pm. This is a
regular Sunday Mass, just at a later time! If you've never
been, come check it out!

We also officially opened up our 2016 mission trip
registration. We are heading to TEXAS. June 11-19"™. Let
your youth minister know if you have questions!
GENESIS NEWS

Genesis (Grades 1-5): Wednesday Nights 5:45-7pm
The year has started but you can still join! Please contact
Penny 743-2062 for registration forms, questions, or
information. Genesis is held at St. Joe’s Formation Center.

BIBLE STUDY
United States Catholic Catechism for Adults
“The Sacraments: The Faith Celebrated”

Do you want to grow deeper in your relationship with
Christ? Do you want to learn more about the Catholic
faith, or renew and deepen your present understanding
of what you say you believe? Then this small group
discussion is for you. Join us on Mondays @ 6:30 pm in
the St. Joseph Faith Formation Center, Sept. 21-Nov. 16.
Call Penny 743-2062 to register. Cost of book is $17.00.

OTHER PARISH NEWS

Wis. Right to Life Talk: Abortions in Wisconsin
Come and hear from Wis. Right to Life executive director,
Heather Weininger, explain why Wisconsin abortion
numbers have been on the decline. Thurs. Oct. 8" at the
Sturgeon Bay Library 6:30-8pm-upstairs meeting room.
Open to the public. Refreshments will be served.

. Shrine of Qur Lady of Good Help

Thurs. Oct. 8 & Fri. Oct. 9" Miracle of the Fire and
Apparition Day Celebrations. Thurs. 7:30pm Candlelight
Rosary, all night Adoration, and hourly rosary procession.
Friday is the Apparition Anniversary with 11am Mass.

Sat. Oct. 10" at 1pm: Healing Mass  All are welcome!
Red Mass: Oct, 15" at 5pm- St. Francis Xavier Cathedral
Bishop David L. Ricken cordially invites you to join him for
Mass with a dinner and reception (@Riverside Ballroom)
to follow. RSVP by Oct. 8" —register at stmsgreenbay.org
and click on events or call Paul at 920-593-2646. The

Most Reverend David A. Zubik, Speaker.




Speak up for the Little Ones...

One _Em ataTime

A woman wore her Precious Feet lapel pin to the local library. A 16 year-old girl saw it and asked what it was.
When the woman explained that they were the exact size and shape of an unborn baby’s feet at 10 weeks the
16 year-old was shocked. She was pregnant and was considering abortion. After seeing the Precious Feet she
realized the truth and chose adoption instead.

Daily the pastor would pray for the conversion of the abortion clinic worker, When he saw her in the community
he let her know that he was doing so. The clinic employee scoffed and rebuffed the pastor. Undaunted, he con-
tinued to pray. Slowly, God chipped away at the clinic

worker's hardened heart and the reality of what she

was doing began to sink in. One day the pastor’s little

daughter asked the woman if she would go to church
with them. Miraculously, she said yes and ended up
leaving the abortion industry shortly thereafter.

A woman was doing her laundry at the local laundro-

mat when she ran across a little flyer that someone had

left on a table, Bored, she picked it up and began read-

ing. It was called,"Milestones of Early Life” and it talked

about the developing unborn child. At 21 days the heart

begins to beat, at 9 weeks the baby sucks her thumb. The woman was profoundly moved. With shaking hands
she clutched the pamphlet as she called the abortion clinic to cancel her appointment for the next morning.

Did you know? Speak Up!

There have been 56 million abortions per- 1. Pray foran end to abortion.
formed in the U.S.since 1973. 2. Wear the“Precious Feet” pin. It is the exact size and
hrtp:/Awww nrlc org/factsheets/. acessed 12-14-2014 mrmbm of an unborn _um_u<w feet at 10 weeks.
Only 1% of abortions are done for cases of rape, > <o_:=8m2 ﬁms M_sm with Pro-Life groups or Preg-
and less than Yz of one percent for incest. (e Rt i
hrtp:www.quitmacher org/pubs/psrh/full/ 3711005, pdf, accessed 12-14-2014 4. mctuo_‘ﬁ ﬁ_dmmm groups m:m:n_m__<.

] ) 5. Start a Pro-Life group at your church.
Abortion was upheld by the courts until the mo- 6. Share your convictions with your children and
ment of birthin all ma.am.mm determined by Roe vs. grandchitdren.
Wade and Doe vs. Bofton in 1973, 7. Donate Pro-Life books, videos or fetal models to
Thirty-six couples wait for every one baby who is _oa._ libraries and schools. .
maouﬁma. http / fveww fifenews com/2012/07/09/thicty-six-couples-wait- 8. Pa :_m:umﬂ.m in Pro-Life events Um_:@ heldin your
for-every-ona-baby-who-is-adopted;. accessed 12-14-2014 835:3_3\,

For more information:
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led him to the University of lowa to play for the
Hawkeyes. He climbed the depth chart to become
the backup quarterback in lowa City. Unfortunate-
ly, his college career was cut short due to an injury
to his throwing arm. "My career is not a big injury
story,” said Raih. "That {college) was the best |
was going to be. It was difficult. | had been playing
since | was in the fourth grade. When anything
ends, it's tough.”

Raih graduated with a degree in finance and
received a job offer.

When Raih returned to Minnesota for Christmas in
2007, he had made up his mind
that he was not going to
continue in sales.

“I flew back to LA on Dec.
29," he explained. “Rick

After successful career in sales, Packers assistant
David Raih found his way back to football

In the family, everything is con-
nected: when her soul is wounded
in some way, the infection spreads
to everyone. And when a man and
a woman, who have committed
to being “one flesh” and form-
ing a family, think obsessively of
their own need for freedom and
gratification, this bias affects the
hearts and lives of their children in
a profound way. Frequently these
children hide to cry alone. ... If we
think of the harshness with which

BY JEFF KUROWSKI | THE COMPASS

GREEN BAY — Packers offensive assistant David
Raih {pronounced “rye”) keeps a note in his Lam-
beau Field office. It reads “"God will not bless what
you do not do. God blesses doers.”

Subscribing to this message has worked for Raih,
now in his second year in Green Bay. Guided by
faith, he has followed his instincts and taken risks
on a journey from an unfulfilling path to the NFL.

Raih, 35, grew up in Edina, Minn., as the fourth
eldest of five boys in a very athletic family. His
father, Tom, an orthopedic surgeon from humble

begin- Neuheisel is hired as the Jesus admonishes adults not to
nings who "'7 _ new coach at UCLA., scandalize the little ones — we
coached his : % I'msitting in my heard the Gospel passage (cf. Mt
sons in youth apartment and 18:6) — we can also better un-
sports, scored more than 1,000 the announce- derstand his words on the serious

points as a college basketball player. His ment is made. responsibility to guard the marital

mother, Mollie, a teacher, was a Rocky Mountain | immediately bond that gives rise to the human
ski instructor. stood up. | family {cf. Mt 19:6-9).
Raih attended Catholic schoals, including St. was going to

do whatever it
took to get into
coaching.”

+ Pape Francis,
June 24, 2015

Thomas Academy in

St. Paul, where he was
a standout high school
guarterback and a mem-

Packers assistant
David Raih works the
sideline. Raih’s duties

ber of the Cadets’ state  include working with Our full story
championship basketball the offensive line. appears in Follow HimOn
team as a junior. His prep 11 BIEVER, GREEN BAY PACKERS | SPECIAL P the Sept. 25 twitter’
success on the gridiron TO THE COMPASS ' issue. —————

A

Just in time for papal visit, Pope Francis House completed

BY NANCY BARTHEL | FOR THE COMPASS

ALLOUEZ — What would Elizabeth Gomez
and Alberto Castro say to Pope Francis if they
had the opportunity?

“Dear Pope Francis, we are very grateful
and thankful to God to receive a home that has
been built in your honor. We want you to know
that we always keep you in our prayers.”

It was a picture-perfect Sunday morning
Sept. 13 as Bishop David Ricken offered God's
blessings upon the Castro-Gomez family and

their brand new hame on Green Bay's east side.

Officially, this is Home #86 built by the
Greater Green Bay Habitat for Humanity.
But there is far more to the story.

Last May, the ground was broken on the 1,094-

square-foot three-bedroom house, which will
always be known as the “Pope Francis House.”
An unexpected contact last year started the
wheels in motion on the Pope Francis House.
An anonymous donor had selected Green Bay
as one of the many Habitat for Humanity com-
munities where over the past couple of years

a donation of $60,000 toward a Habitat home
has been made in honor of Pope Francis.

It is obvious that Habitat for Humanity's mis-
sion statement struck a chord with the person
who has chosen to make these nationwide
donations, said Cora Haltaufderheid, execu-
tive director of the Green Bay Area Habitat for
Humanity. She noted that about 10 Habitat
homes will be built around the country in
honor of Pope Francis in 2015.

Our full story appears in the Sept. 18 issue.




THINGS YOU
SHOULD KNOW

about St. Francis of Assisi

PATRICIA KASTEN | THE COMPASS

Francis, whose feast day is Oct. 4,
was born in Assisi in either 1181 or
1182. He died there on Oct. 3, 1226.

2 He was baptized “Giovanni “(John
in ltalian). Later, his father started
calling him “Francesco,” which meant
“Frenchman.”

3 Francis founded the Order of Friars
Minor (now called the Franciscans)
and the Poor Clares (along with St. Clare).

He wanted to be a knight and

went to war twice: once he was
captured and ransomed; the second
time, he was turned back by a dream
from God.

5 His love of animals has many tales,
including preaching to a flock of
birds. It was immortalized in a painting
by Giotto di Bondone: “The Sermon of
the Birds” in the Basilica of St. Francis
of Assisi.

—————1
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KEEPING SUNDAY HOLY

The highest and most
important form of prayer is
the Sunday Mass. This is
not just a suggestion; this
is absolutely necessary to
sustain us in our faith. The
church requires Sunday Mass
attendance under the pain of
sin, because the Lord himself
requires that we "keep holy
the Lord’s day.”

| recommend that you read
the Gospel for the coming Sunday together
at home before Sunday Mass so you will be
prepared to understand and to enter more
deeply into the beauty of the Sunday Mass. The
coming Sunday’s Gospel reading you can easily
find online at the U.S. bishops’ conference web-
site, www.uscch.org. When you give God the
first hours of the first day of the week, Sunday,

Bishop David
Ricken

everything else will begin to fall in proper order.
This will also help to encourage you and your
family to rest and enjoy time together before
the week begins and the busy pace of life picks
up again. One very simple way to encourage
greater reverence for Sunday and the need for
sacred rest is to limit “screen” time, whether it
is on the television, computer or smart devices.
Instead, try to observe some times for silence,
reading and prayer or enjoy some time outside
walking or just being together and talking.

Next month: Two invitations.

MELCOM
FeJOL! s

Parish
SNAPSHOT

.‘ SUBIITTED PHOTO | FOR THE COMPASS

Fr. Joel Jores, left, who serves the Keshena, Neopit and Gresham parishes, was wel-
comed at Fr. Dave Barrett Hall in Keshena on Sept. 20. Philippine delicacies, such as
pancit {noodle dish), and desserts capped the joyous occasion for Filipinos in north-
east Wisconsin and parishioners in the area. Pictured with Fr. Jores are Rose Belgado,
event organizer, and Fr. Luke Ferris, pastor of Sacred Heart Parish in Shawano.

LTV T AVITEDELEJad Email your digital photo to us at compassnews@gbdioc.org }

Parish sponsors “Women of Great Qutdoors’ refreat

BY JAYE ALDERSON | FOR THE COMPASS

PLAINFIELD — Deacon Jim Trzinski of St.

Paul Parish seeks many different ways of con-

necting people’s faith with their everyday lives.
“There's more to the Catholic faith than just

inside the four walls of the church,” he said.

“We can do outside things with a faith story

in mind.”

With this tenet in mind, Deacon Trzinski is
offering the parish’s first Women in the Great
Outdoors retreat on Sept. 26. It follows in the
footsteps of the bow-hunting retreats that he
started offering for men and their sons last year.

“As the women in our parish started to see
the excitement fram the men, they asked me if
| could do something along that line for them,”
he said.

TO SEE MORE STORIES LIKE THESE, SUBSCRIBE TO THE COMPASS.
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From the Principal

| have been at St. John
Bosco only 13 weeks
and have been in awe
of the continued
support the school has received.
People so very generous with their
time, talents and resources and
wanting to help the school. What |
have seen so far. People generously
giving financially so a new literacy
adoption could take place along
with  purchasing  supplemental
materials to support the new
adoption. In early August | was
asked to choose some
materials/equipment from St. Peter
the Fisherman School in Two Rivers,
as it was closing. After an
exhausting, hot day of loading with
my husband and Father Carl we
were not looking forward to
unloading when we arrived back at
school. As we were leaving Two
Rivers, Father called Tina, from the
parish office and | called my
daughter, Amy. Each of us asking
them to find help, with very short
notice, hoping some help would be
there. Can you imagine my surprise
at seeing over 25+ people in the
parking lot at school at 7 that
evening? Board of Trustee
members, parents, students, school
and parish staff, who responded
quickly to a request making short
work of unloading. Prior to school
opening we had volunteers who
willingly unpacked the several
thousand books acquired, put up
shelving in classrooms and the
library, and moved the heavy art
tables into the art room. Since
school began volunteers have been
working with students as book
buddies, supervising in the
lunchroom and doing countless
other activities benefitting the

students and school. | truly believe
God has a plan for me being at St.
John Bosco and for each of you.
Believe what the Bible tells us in
Romans 12, 6-8. Having gifts that
differ according to the grace given
to us, let us use them: f
prophecy, in proportion to our
faith; if service, in our serving; the
one who teaches, in his
teaching; the one who exhorts, in
his exhortation; the one who
contributes, in generosity; the one
who leads, with zeal; the one who
does acts of mercy,

with cheerfulness. God Bless each

and every one of YOU A rs. Dasslen

Golf Outing

We hosted the 2™ Annual St. John
Bosco Golf Quting at Horseshoe Bay
Golf Club on Monday, August 3.
Twenty-three teams participated in
the scramble, putting contest and
raffles. The weather was beautiful
and the participants enjoyed a great
day of golf, food and fellowship
while raising dollars for a great
cause! The proceeds of this event
go directly to the operating budget
of the school. We are blessed that
we met our budgeted goal! Thank
you to all of the volunteers and
participants who made this event so
successful. A special thank you to
our event sponsors and planning
committee: Ministry Door County
Medical Center, Jim Olson Motors,
Rachel Parent & Charlie Uihlein and
event chair, David Weber.

First Day of School!

The first day of
school is filled
with new
experiences,

fun, smiles and
reconnecting

with  friends!
St. John Bosco

was back to
school on
September 1.
We are getting
settled into
our routines
and enjoying
being back at
school.

Celebrating Mrs. Pape

In July, St. John Bosco
and Cathalic
education lost a
wonderful friend and
teacher. To celebrate
Pat Pape’s life and her devotion to
Catholic education, memorials were
made to St. John Bosco in her name.
Through the generous gifts an
Ellison Die Cut machine and
alphabet/numeral dies have been
purchased for the school. Mrs. Pape
was our go to substitute teacher.
We miss her and will think of her as
we create classroom materials with
the Ellison machine. Thank you to
the Pape family for thinking of St.
John Bosco in your time of loss.




SJB Parish Connection

Wish List Update!

Our parishioners continue
to share their blessings
with us. Our library/media
center now has air
- conditioning! We are in
the process of purchasing new
technology devices (through a
generous donation) for the school
and developing a long range
technology plan so that we can be
prudent in our spending now and in
the future. We our implementing
our new literacy adoption and have
received many books for our library
from Mrs. -
Dassler’s trip :
to St. Peter
the Fisherman .
School. e e

Our wish list is always a work in
progress. If you are interested in
funding any of our Wish List items,
please contact the school. This way
we do not receive duplicate items,
and we do receive the item that fits
the specific need.

Other donations received: TIME for
KIDS for 4t &5, a paper cutter for the
teacher’s lounge, National Geographic
for 3 grade, and 50 book boxes.
THANK YOU!

St. John Bosco Wish List
e Listening Centers w/materials $4,919
e Interactive Website $3,600

e New Integrated Electronic Library
System $10,000

o Diocesan Resch Center Mass $600.00
e Ellison dies sets $20.00 - $50.00 each
e Book Boxes $6.50 each 60 needed

¢ National Geographic Pioneer/
Explorer Magazine (4.50 each) 10 for
each grade 1 and 17 for grade

e Weekly Reader subscription — 11 for
4K and 10 for 5K (4.00 each)

e Hot Lunch tables (5) $1200.00 each
e Computer Cart: $800.00

e Phy. Ed Rainbow foam rings $80.00
¢ Phy Ed. Rainbow vinyl spots $100.00
¢ Phy. Ed Kin-Ball $250.00

New Staff at St. John Bosco

There are a couple of new faces here
at St. John Bosco and a couple of
familiar faces in new roles.

2 Grade -
Ms. Garlow

My name is Ashley
Garlow and I am the
2nd grade teacher. |
am originally from
Ripon, Wl where | grew up with my
parents along with an older and a
younger sister. Once | graduated
from Ripon High School in 2008 |
began my college journey at UW-
Green Bay. There | majored in
Elementary Education and minored
in Human Development. When |
graduated from UWGB in 2012 |
could not wait to get my own
classroom and begin teaching. In
2012 | joined the St. John Bosco
family as the 2nd grade teacher and
] taught until 2014. Last year |
decided to go back home and teach
in Fond du Lac at St. Mary's Springs
Academy as one of their 2nd grade
teachers. When | heard of the
openings back at St. John Bosco |
couldn't pass up the opportunity
because of how wonderful the
school, staff, students and parents
are. | am very excited to belong to
the St. John Bosco family again!

3" Grade - Miss Prue

My name is Ashley
Prue and | am from
Green Bay. I
completed my
Bachelor of Science
in Education at Carroll University in
Waukesha, WI. | completed my
student teaching in the West Allis
West Milwaukee School District.
After pgraduating from Carroli |
moved back to Green Bay where |
was a substitute teacher for three
years. | taught all grades in the
Green Bay, Mishicot, and
Manitowoc School District. Family
for me includes my parents, two

sisters, and one brother. My family
and | love dogs. We had a Black
Lab/Pit Bull named Jake. My older
sister’s Chesapeake/Pit Bull and
Black Lab/Great Dane puppy keep
me on my toes. | enjoy time with my
family, crocheting, swimming, and
competing in fitness events such as
triathlons and duathlons.

Technology/Admin. Asst — Mrs. Hartl

This year | begin a new role at St.
John Bosco. Inthe morning, | will be
working with integrating technology
into our daily classroom
environment and offering tech
support for our assessment testing
process. Before | worked at St. John
Bosco, | taught computer software
classes at NWTC. | am really looking
forward to being back in the
dynamically changing field of
educational technology.

School Secretary — Mrs. Alberts

| am so excited to be back again this
year working with the students,
parents and staff of St. John Bosco
School. | am sharing the school
secretary duties with Mrs. Hartl. |
will be in the office every morning.
Please stop in and say hi!

Magazine Sales

Our magazine sale is happening
NOW! There are order booklets in
the back of church or you can
contact a SIB student or order on-
line at www.apmags.com. Ask your
friends, family, co-workers, pew
mates, neighbors, etc. to order a
magazine or give a magazine gift
card! They make great Christmas
gifts.




